
 

 

WYMONDHAM  TOWN  COUNCIL 

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE LEISURE AND ENVIRONMENT 

 COMMITTEE held on Tuesday 17th JULY 2018 

in the Council Offices commencing at 7.00 pm 

 

  Present:     

Cllrs L Hornby  

 S Wyer - Chair 

 D Underwood 

 C Longhurst 

  

    

  Also Present  

4 Members (s) of the public 

  

  

LE10/18 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE – Cllr. Stearn. 

 

LE11/18 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST – None. 

 

LE12/18 MINUTES OF MEETING On the proposition of Cllr. L Hornby and seconded 

by Cllr. Underwood it was resolved to approve the minutes of the Leisure and 

Environment Committee meeting held on 15th May 2018 as a correct record. 

 

LE13/18 PROGRESS UPDATES  

• Green Spaces – Clerk reported that remedial items identified had been 

attended to. 

 

LE14/18 PUBLIC PARTICIPATION  

• Residents commented on anti-social behaviour and potential drug 

dealing on the Central Hall car park. They had contacted PC Andy Reid 

who has been monitoring the situation. Recently situation had improved. 

It was noted that the CCTV system wasn’t working. It was suggested 

that a barrier could be installed to stop cars accessing the lower part of 

the car park in the evening. 

 

LE15/18 KETTS PARK Clerk reported that a slide and safety surface mound had been 

destroyed by fire. Police had been informed and an insurance claim has been 

submitted. A quotation to replace the damaged equipment is awaited. 

 

LE16/18 PUBLIC NOTICE BOARD/MURAL  

• Mural – the entrance way to the Market Street car park is owned by 

South Norfolk Council and they are working on plans to improve the 

area. Providing the mural was tasteful and approved by SNC it was felt 

that this would be acceptable. 

• Notice Board – Discussions took place over ownership. Cllr. Underwood 

advised that the Wymondham Access Group had indicated that they may 

be prepared to keep it tidy. Concerns were raised that an enclosed board 

would lead to more fly posting in the Town as people would be reluctant 

to bring posters to the Council offices. Clerk advised that SNC had 



 

 

indicated that when they refurbish the area they may include a new 

notice board. It was left that if the walls are owned by SNC and the new 

notice board was owned by SNC then they may be able to arrange for 

their street cleaning team to maintain it. The General view was that an 

open board was preferable. 

 

LE17/18 CENTRAL HALL CAR PARK concerns of residents was noted and they were 

advised that the car park is owned by the Trustees of Central Hall and that the 

Town Council has no jurisdiction over it. Anti-social behaviour and potential 

drug dealing is dealt with by the Police. Clerk gave a resume of the situation 

regarding the installation of CCTV and its ownership. Efforts were being made 

in consultation with the Police and a local company to get it working. 

  

  

[The meeting closed at 19.34 pm] 

 

DATED this …………………………… day of …………………..2016 

 

 

SIGNED  ………………………………………. (Chairman) 


